
 
 

COUNCIL REPORT 

 
TO: CITY MANAGER DATE: 2020 May 20 
 
FROM: DIRECTOR FINANCE FILE: 

Reference: 
5820-20 
Tender #14-04/20 

 
SUBJECT: CONTRACT AWARD 

CA-3197 2020 MAJOR TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT PROJECTS 
 
PURPOSE: To obtain Council approval to award a contract for the 2020 Major Traffic 

Management Projects which includes safety and functionality upgrades at 
several intersections.  

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

1.      THAT  Council approve a contract award to Crown Contracting for an 
estimated total cost of $1,745,308.95 including GST in the amount of 
$83,109.95 as outlined in this report. Final payment will be based on the actual 
quantity of goods and services delivered and unit prices as tendered. 

 
REPORT 

 
Three tenders ranging from $1,745,308.95 to $1,919,321.25 were received by the closing 
time on 2020 May 06. The scope of this project includes upgrades to intersections to 
improve safety and functionality at the following locations: 
 

• Cardston Court at Government Street 
• Enterprise Street at Lake City Way 
• Canada Way at Elwell Street 
• Market Crossing at Byrne Road 
• Marine Way at Byrne Road 

 
The work for intersection safety improvements includes the supply and installation of two 
traffic signals and one pedestrian signal, signal and lighting modifications, thirteen curb 
ramps, 220 square metres of concrete sidewalks, 600 lineal metres of concrete curb and 
related works. 
 
The lowest tenderer, Crown Contracting, has completed previous projects under contract 
to the satisfaction of the City. Review by City staff and our consultant indicates the 
contractor has the necessary equipment and personnel to successfully complete the work 
required under this contract. The Director Engineering concurs with the above 
recommendation. 
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Funding for this capital work is included in the 2020 – 2024 Financial Plan under WBS 
element EMF.0080 ($1,662,200). 
 

 
Noreen Kassam, CPA, CGA 
DIRECTOR FINANCE 
 
NK:GC:SC/ts:md 
 
Copied to:  Director Engineering 
  City Solicitor 


